
Hello Year 11,

I hope you and your families are 
well and keeping safe in this 
challenging time.

Well done for this half term, I am 
particularly impressed with the 
dedication some Year 11s  have 
shown to Year 11 interventions.  At 
the end of next half term we 
welcome your next set of mock 
exams. Please ensure you get to as 
many interventions as you possibly 
can. Remember, you get out what 
you put in!

Take care and have a lovely break.

Ms Johnson 

Y11 top Achievement 
Point receivers this 

half term – well 
done!

Lydia Rotsa
Harry Webster
Michael Clarke

Leah Spink
Gregory Protopapa

Senel Salih
Emilio Stamatiou
Nicole Cosgrove

Harvey Townsend
Kailey Hampton
Grace Heywood
Daisy Howard
Jake Mathews

Student Quiz 
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Interventions – please attend!
Maths
Higher: 8am Tuesday to Friday
Foundation: 8.35am (rota system)
All: 3-4pm Tuesday
English
All: 3-4pm Monday
Targeted students: 8.35am Monday to Wednesday
Science
All: 3-4pm Thursday
Targeted students: 8.35am Monday to Wednesday
Spanish
All: 8am Wednesday

Good news from 
around the globe!

A 16-year-old high schooler from Minnesota is building wheelchairs for 
animals in need — from paralyzed dogs to wounded ducks.

In what it called a “historic” move, the World Health Organization 
announced Wednesday that it recommends the world’s first malaria 
vaccine to combat the most deadly form of malaria among children.

Geography
Targeted students: 8am Monday
Targeted students: 3-4pm Wednesday
Targeted students: 3-4pm Thursday

Drama
Targeted students: 3-4pm Wednesday
Targeted students: 8am Monday  

Art
Targeted: lunch time Thursday
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Pathways to success highlights:

Bradley Taylor Year 11

Claire asked what I would like to do after I complete my GCSEs. We explored my interests, the 

different routes I could take and what jobs this could lead to. It has definitely helped motivate me 

to do further research into my future career opportunities and I cannot wait to meet with Claire 

again.

Daniel Faiz Year 11

We talked about what I would like to do after year 11 and after year 13 if I decided to stay on for 

6th form. She also gave me quite a few website links on where I could find options on courses and 

future careers. 

Georgia Davis Year 11

I was asked what I wanted to peruse as a career after school, whether to go to 6th form, college or 

university. She gave me a list of links and websites that would be good to help me understand my 

options and what I would want to do, we then looked at 6th form here and she told me about the 

grades I need and the entry grades.

PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS

WHAT ARE THE BENEFITS?
The programme will give individually tailored support for each young person to progress into education, 
employment and training, enabling them to explore career pathway choices and gain knowledge of the 
steps needed to further achieve. It will enable them to further develop knowledge, skills and 
employability characteristics in a real work environment and to develop links with employers.

WHAT IS THE PROGRAMME?
Pathways to Success is a tailored programme for young people which combines careers activities that 
support their pathway into Education, Employment or Training. The programme is delivered by YC 
Hertfordshire.
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Black Lives Matter 
Committee

Congratulations to our 
students that gained a 

place on the Black Lives 
Matter Committee! 

Students on the Black 
Lives Matter Committee 
created an assembly for 
Black History Month and 
delivered it to each year 

group!

Black Lives Matter Committee 
The Black Lives Matter Committee is to celebrate and raise awareness for our different 
cultures. In our committee so far we have discussed and presented on our history. It is Black 
History Month and in honor of this we have created and presented a whole school assembly. 
Each student had different information to deliver. There was information about black history, 
slavery, how they were treated and afro hair. We learned about patterns resembling roads 
and paths to avoid.  We felt this was significant to share due to the fact that stereotypical 
views are leading to unequal rights. Moving forward we hope to educate others on the good 
as well of the bad features on black history.
By Tate, Imogen, Gabrielle, Katrina, Yasmin and Desearea

          

         

         

             

              

          

 

Year 11 house 
points

well done Bader!



We have had a positive half term with lots of 
events taking place, well done for the Year 11s 

contribution to this.
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